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Jennifer Connallx

From: Felicity L

Sent: Tuesday, September 14, 2021 3:03 PM
To: City Council Public Comment

Cc:

Subject: PUBLIC COMMENT on Non-Agenda item

Dear Councilmembers:

I'm writing today to urge the Orange City Council to take action to ensure that Mary’s Kitchen remains open
and continues serving the needs of our unhoused neighbors and community in Orange. The City of Orange
should be proud of the lifesaving legacy of Mary’s Kitchen and they should give positive recognition for the
valuable and meaningful contributions to the city, and neighboring cities that Mary’s Kitchen has provided for
decades. It is especially crucial during a period in which the unhoused in Orange County are dying at a
growing and alarming rate due in large part to an ongoing global pandemic.

Please do the right thing and allow Mary's Kitchen to continue its life-saving work.
Thank you --

Felicity Figueroa



Jennifer Connallx

From: Michele Musacchio

Sent: Tuesday, September 14, 2021 2:59 PM

To: City Council Public Comment

Subject: Public Comment on Item #8.1 Mary's Kitchen update

September 14, 2021
To the Orange City Council

I’'m urging you to honor the full lease and keep Mary’s Kitchen open. | live in an Irvine neighborhood where
many high school students have done volunteer work their and have now grown up to contribute to their own
neighborhoods and innovate community solutions as college graduates. Mary’s kitchen has had a galvanizing
effect on instilling values of support and independence in Orange County residenets for many years. Do not
throw this legacy away.

We expect our elected officials to act in a compassionate, supportive manner. We urge the Council to partner

in helping to provide wrap-around services and improve whatever deficits the city believes Mary's Kitchen has.
Shutting down the only location in Orange that is providing vital services and basic human needs to the City’s

most vulnerable is a step in the wrong direction that will put hundreds at risk even further.

Respectfully,

Michele Musacchio
Irvine, CA



Jennifer Connallz

From:
Sent:
To:

Sarah Kahn
Tuesday, September 14, 2021 2:48 PM
City Council Public Comment

Dear council members,

| am a resident of Orange writing to urge you to keep Mary’s Kitchen open.

We urge the Orange City Council to take action to ensure that Mary’s Kitchen remains open and
continues serving the needs of our unhoused neighbors and community in Orange. The City of Orange
should be proud of the lifesaving legacy of Mary’s Kitchen and they should give positive recognition for
the valuable and meaningful contributions to the city, and neighboring cities that Mary’s Kitchen has
provided for decades. It is especially crucial during a period in which the unhoused in Orange County
are dying at a growing and alarming rate due in large part to an ongoing global pandemic.

Please do not close Mary’s Kitchen, they provide a vital program and are the only of its kind in the city
serving this population. We urge the City Council to reignite and continue to support Mary’s Kitchen's
legacy of compassion and service to the less fortunate.

We expect our elected officials to act in a compassionate, supportive manner. We urge the Council

to partner in helping to provide wrap-around services and improve whatever deficits the city believes
Mary's Kitchen has. Shutting down the only location in Orange that is providing vital services and basic
human needs to the City’s most vulnerable is a step in the wrong direction that will put hundreds at risk
even further.

There are NO other programs in the City of Orange that exist to serve the unhoused in our community
and many service providers in the county closed their doors during the ongoing public health crisis, but
Mary’s Kitchen stayed open the entire time, serving three meals a day, six days a week to
approximately 200+ people each day.

The provision of basic human needs (healthy meals) has been their primary mission for over 30 years,
and Mary’s Kitchen has grown to do so much more by providing showers, laundry facilities, clothing and
a mailing address; including, being a destination for mobile health, dental and eye clinics that serve the
guests regularly. Additionally, local homeless outreach teams are on-site weekly, including mental
health services. Many of those served at Mary’s Kitchen are seniors and disabled people awaiting
housing assistance through the county government.

We ask that the City Council does not turn its back on Mary’s Kitchen and throws the most vulnerable in
our community on the street with no access to food. This is simply inhumane. The decision to close
Mary’s Kitchen will, in fact, force the unhoused community to look for a non-existent replacement of
Mary’s Kitchen throughout the city and neighboring cities in search for food and services.

We urge the City Council to reevaluate and use the time left on the Mary’s Kitchen lease. Please
research and support finding a new, comparable, or improved location that Mary’s Kitchen can move to
in 2024. A proactive and collaborative approach to working with Mary’s Kitchen is the best way forward.



September 8, 2021

Orange City Council
300 E Chapman Avenue
Orange, CA 92866

Dear Orange City Council:

As the Mayor of the City of Santa Ana, | write to declare my support for Mary’s Kitchen, a
communal effort of around 25 daily volunteers to support vulnerable members of the
community through three hot meals a day, services such as showers and laundry
services, and more. Mary’s Kitchen is an integral part of the community that helps fill a
need for people experiencing homelessness. Without a plan to alleviate the removal of
Mary’s Kitchen, people experiencing homelessness will no longer have a place to receive
services they need.

| oppose the City of Orange’s decision to terminate their agreement with Mary’s Kitchen
and its subsequent closure. Mary’s Kitchen. If you have any questions or would like to
discuss this matter, please do not hesitate to contact me at vsarmiento@santa-ana.org
or (714) 647-6900.

Sincerely,
// i
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Vicente Sarmiento
Mayor

CITY ATTORNEY CITY MANAGER CLERK OF THE COUNCIL
Sonia R. Carvalho Kristine Ridge Daisy Gomez

20 CIVIC CENTER PLAZA - P.O. BOX 1988, M31 - SANTA ANA, CALIFORNIA 92702
TELEPHONE (714) 647-6900 - FAX (714) 647-6954 - www.santa-ana.org























